

# RESIDENTS EMPOWERMENT ASSOCIATION OF CITRUS HEIGHTS

"A Coalition of Citrus Heights Neighbors working together"

R.E.A.C.H. Minutes

Monday October 2, 2023. 6:30 PM Location: Sylvan Community Center 7521 Community Drive Citrus Heights, CA 95610

- 1. Welcome/review agenda/call
  - a. Welcome & Roll Call

Attendance			
Area #1		Area #5	Kallie Or
Area #2		Area #6	Ruth Fox
Area #3	Kelsey Nelson	Area #7,8,9	Kathy Morris
Area #4		Area #10	Natalee Price
Guests	Wes Herman CHPD, Kathy Milton resident of CHASEN	Area #11	Jeff Horn

#### 2. Administrative Action

- a. Approval of Minutes from July 10, 2023, meeting (Natalee)
- **Motion** to approve by Ruth, seconded by Kathy, motion carried.
  - b. Approval of Minutes from September 4, 2023, meeting (Kelsey)
- Motion to approve by Ruth, seconded by Kathy, motion carried.
  - c. Treasurer's Report (Jeff Horn)
- We need to pay for liability insurance, Natalee has a debit card and we have checks coming. Natalee and Jeff will connect on it.
- No fee for REACH to rent our meeting space.
- Kathy and Ruth requested a copy of our insurance.
  - d. City Report- If available
- Moved to end for the sake of Lieutenant Herman's time.
- Courtney contacted the Missouri team who do GNW and they want to connect with us to do a
  workshop here. We'll have zoom meetings to prepare and they'll be out here in the City in
  February.
  - o Goal is to have 50 people in person for engagement training

## 3. CHPD Collaboration: Lieutenant Wes Herman

- He's been with PD for over 15 years and oversees IMPACT Team
- We can adjust our requests of the IMPACT Team, such as: no stats, not attending every meeting, providing City wide statistics, just doing Q&A/open dialogue, CHPD feedback on

which areas need the most help (potentially with NIP funds,) updates on what's new and what's available from CHPD, etc.

- o demonstrations on what to do: 'When...'
- We can plan the year ahead and have other teams like CSI come.
- We can visit their facility and go through the training scenarios!
- Citrus Heights Safety Day: We'll address dates and details over the next several meetings
  - Senior cyber safety presentation
  - incentivize attendees with free shred
  - breakout rooms to consolidate time and offer more sessions
- IMPACT will try to attend every other REACH meeting and individual NA's will still schedule individual meetings.
  - o schedule directly with Lieutenant Wes Herman for the foreseeable future
    - eventually we'll have one dedicated member of the dept. to attend our meetings.
- Wes may be contacted at: <u>wherman@citrusheights.net</u>
- He will get Natalee a list of their offerings and we will work on planning the Safety Day and schedules.
- It would be helpful for them

## 4. Event/Project Recap:

- a. City Scoop event 3 (Kelsey & Kallie)
  - Kallie had lots of great interactions with the public
- b. Sunday Funday (Ruth, Kallie, Natalee)
  - Got about 60 email contacts
  - Had raffle basket on accident
  - Area 6 and CHASEN had several volunteers
- c. President Invitation (Ruth & attendees)
  - Had good dialogue
  - Can do once a quarter, next one in January

### 5. Event/Project Update:

- a. CH Good Neighbor Week Sept. 28-Oct. 4 (Natalee)
  - Deadline to submit is 10/8/23
  - Hoping to seek funding in the future for City support in GNW events
- b. Howl 'o' Ween (Kallie)
  - Natalee will be reimbursed for funds to sign up
  - Ruth suggests having three people to man the booth.
  - We'll need the pop-up tent,
  - **Motion:** Made by Ruth, "We may spend up to \$25 on prize replenishment for kids games." Kallie seconded. Motion passed.
  - Motion: Made by Ruth, "We may spend no more than \$25 on kid's passport give away."
     Ruth seconded, motion carried.
  - To participate in the parade people must be in costume.
  - Natalee and Kelsey will create a flier to share with NA's

#### c. REACH Tax ID authorization and Donation Policy – (Kathy)

- Kathy gave out template packet for donation letter, policy, receipt, and tracking sheet
- We will report on donations received monthly and give receipts to Jeff/Treasurer
- **Motion:** Made by Guillermo, "To accept this tax donation letter and packet, with the amending of the word, "donor," Jeff seconded. Motion passed.

- 6. Neighborhood Updates Your time to share or ask (All REACH representatives)
  - Area 5 is having trunk or treat
  - CHASEN is participating in Fall Give Back Day
  - Area 6 cleaned their meeting place's floors
  - Area 11 has Chief Turcotte coming next month
  - Area 3 is getting signs made and Lincoln Highway Association plaque installation
  - Area 10 has eyeglasses donation box installed at Sylvan Club House as a permanent fixture
- 7. Adjourn meeting 8:15p